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Most Precious Blood Catholic School first 

opened its doors on September 12, 1898. Since 
that day, the school has “empowered the 
mind and enriched the spirit” of thousands of 
students. Various events have been planned 
throughout the school year to commemorate 
the 110th anniversary, including a school-
wide party on September 12 with cake, ice 
cream and the release of red helium-filled 
balloons. Students and teachers later posed in 
the formation of the number “110” for the pic-
ture below. All former students, parishioners 
and friends are invited to join in the celebra-
tion on March 22, 2009 with a special 110th 
anniversary Mass followed by a school open 
house. May God bless Most Precious Blood 
School and all those who have passed through 
its doors over the years and those who are yet 
to  come.

Most Precious Blood School Celebrates 110 Years

Most Precious Blood School

110th Anniversary Mass  
& Open House 

Sunday, March 22, 2009 
10:15 a.m. 

(Open House to follow mass)

Share Your Memories 
Share your favorite memory from your days at 

PB. Mail your submission in the enclosed envelope 
or e-mail it to schoolboard@preciousblood.org. 
Be sure to include your name and the years you 
attended PB School. Responses will be posted on 
the school web site (and possibly compiled into 
a commemorative book). A selection of those 
received will also be printed in the next Partner 
Club newsletter.

PB Families Involved
in “Foreign Affairs”

From the  
Principal’s Office
Pennies From Heaven
Santa’s Workshop

PB Students  
Participate in the 
Election Process

Thanks to Steve and Angie Karapantos of Didier Photography for organizing and taking the “110” photo 
and to Doug’s Tree Service for providing the bucket truck.
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Katherine Frazier
During my twenty-three years, I have 

had the privilege of living in three differ-
ent countries. I am not sure if this experi-
ence has made me a better person, but it 
has changed my perspective of the world, 
and I hope that this, in turn, has given 
me a better appreciation for the world in 
which I live.

While working on my undergradu-
ate degree at St. Mary’s College I joined 
a Study Abroad program and spent nine 
months in Maynooth, Ireland (a sub-
urb of Dublin) attending the National 
University of Ireland. I am currently 
working on an MPhil (a taught Master’s 
Degree) in Archaeology at the University 
of Cambridge in England. My first few 
days here were spent remembering all the 
little details of what it is like to live in a 
foreign country . . . things like the mate-
rial the sidewalks are made of and calling 
cell phones “mobiles.” The time I spent 
in Ireland allowed me to transition into 
life here more quickly than I expected. As 
proof of how well acclimated I now am, I 
am drinking a mug of tea as I write  

 
this, and as further proof, one of my first 
purchases here  was an electric kettle, 
an essential piece of kitchen equipment 
here that seems mostly unknown in the 
States. 

After studying in Ireland, I suspected 
that I would leave the country for my 
graduate schooling, but I didn’t realize it  
would be a necessity. I came to England 
because the area I wanted to study is so 
neglected in the States that I could not 
find a program there. So, I ended up at 
Cambridge. 

I suppose people leave the place of 
their birth because they hope to find 
something better than what they left 
behind. I know there are things I miss 
from back home . . . everything from my 
friends and family to green bean cas-
serole, but there are many wonderful 
things about my new home, including my 
new friends and Cadbury chocolate. I do 
know that living in foreign countries has 
changed me. I recently read an article
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Molly Schall

Greetings from Austria! I’m in 
Innsbruck where I’ll be studying German 
until June in a program through Notre 
Dame. I get the question a lot, “Why 
German?” I’m not exactly sure if there 
is a definite answer though. My family 
comes from Germany and I’ve always 
wanted to get in touch with my heritage.  
Plus, Austria is in central Europe, which 
means easy travel to almost everywhere.  
So far I’ve traveled to Germany, the 
Czech Republic, and Hungary with 
plenty of plans for the coming holi-
days. My personal favorites have to be 
Budapest and, of course, Oktoberfest 
in Munich. Besides discovering other 
cultures through travel, I’ve been meet-
ing many other exchange students here 
at the University from everywhere from 
Portugal to Taiwan.  

I live in a dormitory with other 
students, but I also have a Gastfamilie 
(guest family) who I see a few times a 
week to eat, practice speaking German, 
and to have a place that feels like home. 
It’s also handy to have a chance to get 
used to the local dialect, which is very 
different from the High German we 
learn in the classroom. Our professors 
are very patient and it is definitely a new 
experience to learn subjects such as art 
history and political science in a second 
language. Certainly this is a once in a 
lifetime experience, to be a student in 
Europe and I can tell that the time will 
go so fast. Even though I have class every 
day, I still feel as though I’m on vacation, 
not going to school and I consider myself 
very lucky to have this opportunity.

The Cochran Family
In August of this year, the Cochran family 
grew by one.  No, it’s not what you think 
. . .  we are “hosting” a teen from Incheon, 
South Korea. Her name is Minjung Kim. 
(We call her Min.)

While on vacation this past summer 
we were contacted by a local coordinator 
of  A Year in America (AYA) who was given 
our name by the assistant principal at 
Bishop Dwenger High School. AYA was  
looking for a large family to host a female 
student and knew that we had two 
daughters approximately Min’s age at-
tending Bishop Dwenger. As parents, we 
were hesitant to consent to this undertak-
ing. But with the encouragement from 
our girls we decided, as a family, to accept 
a student.

Min is 15 and a Junior at Bishop 
Dwenger in mostly honors classes along 
with her host sisters Claire and Betsy. 
Her father is a professor and researcher in 
South Korea and her mother stays home. 
She has two brothers ages 7 and 18. 

Our family has adjusted so well that 
we would rather just refer to her as one of 
our own. Dot explained our family’s day-
to-day schedules and responsibilities to 
her, and Min just slid into the groove. She 
is a member of our family while here, not 
a guest. She thinks it great to have sisters 
and a puppy. She learned early on that 
when you are in a large family you must 
speak loudly or you won’t be heard. She 
spoke very softly when she first arrived, 
but that has changed. She is an excellent 
student and enjoys being in show choir, 
choir and student newspaper, as well as 
being part of a youth group.

We witness first hand our cultural dif-
ferences, which is a really cool thing. Min 
has introduced our family to Korean food, 
which is now almost a weekly routine. 
We particularly enjoy Kim Pob and Kim 
Chee. I used to say I was a meat and po-
tatoes guy, but I must admit that I now 
enjoy rice just as much.

Each time Min phones home her 
parents make certain that she tells us they 
remember us in their prayers and thank us 
for allowing her to be a part of our family. 
And that is very cool.

For most of us, life revolves around Fort 
Wayne, Indiana. It is hard to imagine life 
vastly different from what we experience 
right here at home. But God’s creation 
extends far beyond our borders. Three Pre-
cious Blood families are learning all about 
life in foreign countries. Katherine Frazier, 
daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Lee Frazier is at-
tending graduate school in England; Molly 
Schall, daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Tom Schall, 
is spending a year in Austria with a Study 
Abroad program; and the Cochran family 
is hosting a foreign exchange student from 
South Korea.  Here are their stories:
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